VILLAGE OF ARCADIA
==========================================================================
BOARD OF TRUSTEES


August 14, 2017
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dale Paider at 8:00 p.m. Trustees in attendance for the meeting were Dale Paider, Richard Anderson, Doug Griess, Alvin Johnson and Christy Underwood. Others present for at least part of the meeting were Trevor Lee, Valley County Economic Development, Valley County, Leroy Hansen, Wayne Hunt and Rosmarie Ritz.
Chairman Dale Paider announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act was posted in the room and a copy of the Act was also available in pamphlet form.

Motion by Underwood, second by Johnson, to approve minutes of regular meeting of July 10, 2017; all aye, motion carried.
Underwood made motion, second by Griess, to approve Financial Report for July 2017 as presented; all aye, motion carried.  
Motion by Johnson, second by Anderson to approve Village Accounts Payable Claims July 2017 as presented; all aye, motion carried. 
Trevor Lee informed the Board that the Arcadia American Legion decided that if the Village of Arcadia gets the grant for concession/bathroom/lighting at Bud Owens Ball Field, then the Arcadia American Legion will transfer the necessary lots. Motion by Johnson, second by Griess, that the Village is willing to accept transfer of lots from the Arcadia American Legion. Roll call vote: Johnson: aye; Griess: aye; Underwood: aye; Anderson: aye; Paider: aye, motion carried. Resolution will be on next month’s agenda. We need to get specs for concession/bathroom building, and then bids.
Received one estimate for ball field lights, will put estimates for ball field lights on agenda for September meeting.

Leroy Hansen stated that vehicles are speeding in school zone and he is worried that somebody could get hit. Possibility of installing speed bumps was discussed. Wayne Hunt will talk with Kevin Holcomb in Loup City and get some information. Chairman Paider will invite Valley County Sheriff Casey Hurlburt to attend our September meeting.
Johnson made motion, second by Underwood to approve payment (if it is final payment?) to Miller & Associates for $5,914.62 for Construction Phase of water main improvements project; all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Griess, second by Johnson, to approve payment of $559.38 to Miller & Associates for One and Six Year Street Superintendent Services; all aye, motion carried.

Underwood made motion, second by Griess, to approve Application for Payment of $206,326.00 to Myers Construction, Inc. for water main improvements project. Roll call vote: Underwood: aye; Griess: aye; Johnson: aye; Anderson: aye; Paider: aye, motion carried.

Motion by Griess, second by Underwood, to approve Change Order No. 1 (water main improvements project). Roll call vote: Griess: aye; Underwood: aye; Anderson: aye; Johnson: aye; Paider: aye, motion carried.

Griess made motion, second by Underwood, to approve Certificate of Substantial Completion (water main improvements project). Roll call vote: Griess: aye; Underwood: aye; Johnson: aye; Anderson: aye; Paider: aye, motion carried.

Motion by Underwood, second by Johnson, to adopt Resolution 2017.5 approving the Lower Loup Natural Resources District Multi-Jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan Update in its entirety; all aye, motion carried and Resolution 2017.5 adopted.

The Village Board received a complaint from Helen Ohme regarding pigs and a dog belonging to Aaron Shryock messing up her yard. Village Ordinances allow up to three animals per one acre tract within the corporate limits of the Village of Arcadia. Animals are not allowed to be at large.
Owner of 240 S Fonner property would like to buy alleys north and south of residence. Wayne Hunt stated that a sewer line is under south alley and a drainage pipe under north alley. Board decided to keep alleys.

Chairman Dale Paider will talk with Terina Wortman re acknowledgement plaque for the splash pad.

The Board of Trustees discussed the budget for fiscal year 2017/2018. Wayne Hunt mentioned that we will need to get a new dump truck.

Motion by Johnson, second by Griess, to move into executive session at 9:36 p.m. to review wages; all aye, motion carried. Griess made motion, second by Johnson, to leave executive session at 10:00 p.m.; all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Underwood, second by Griess, to raise wages for Laura Hurlburt to $12.50/hour, Rosmarie Ritz to $13.75/hour and Marlin Sell to $11/hour; all aye, motion carried. 

Chairman Dale Paider reported that the Arcadia Rural Fire District Protection Board decided to pay for new controller for whistle. Some residents are not sure what number to call for the Sheriff’s office in a non-emergency situation. Trustees decided that Clerk Ritz should put a notice with Valley County Sheriff’s Office non-emergency phone number with next invoices and have it published in the Arcadia Guide. Board of Health: Some clean-up took place. Clerk Ritz reported that there was an accident during ongoing street work by Gary Smith Construction Company. Their insurance company is looking into it. Central Nebraska Economic Development District is hosting a Town Hall meeting on August 23, 2017, from 6 to 8 p.m. at the Valley County Fairgrounds in Ord. We received several notes of appreciation from people camping at Garden Club Park. A Memorandum of Agreement between the Department of Health and Human Services and the Department of Environmental Quality was signed in July. We sent a letter of concern to Senator Briese.
Motion to adjourn by Johnson second by Griess, all aye, meeting adjourned at 10:31 p.m.; next regularly scheduled meeting will be Monday, September 11, 2017, at 8:00 p.m. at the Village Office (Arcadia Clinic).
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